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MEMORANDUM
To: Senator Robson
From: Mary Gibson—Glass, St. Legislative Attorney, (608) 267-3215

Subject: Technical Memorandum to 2007 SB 379 (LRB-2251/3) by COMM

We received the attached technical memorandum relating to your bill. This copy is for your
information and your file.

If you wish to discuss this memorandum or the necessity of revising your bill or preparing an
amendment, please contact me.



State of Wisconsin
CORRESPONDENCE/MEMORANDUM Department of Commerce

DATE: January 22, 2008

TO: Legislative Reference Bureau
Bill Drafting Section

FROM: Louie Cornelius, Director
Bureau of Policy and Budget

SUBJECT: TECHNICAL MEMO TO FISCAL ESTIMATE FOR 2007 SB 379

2007 SB 379 requires that cigarette manufacturers file a written certification with Commerce
stating that the cigarettes it seeks to sell in Wisconsin meet fire safety standards. Section
167.35 (2) (f), Stats., of the bill requires that a manufacturer pay a fee of $250 for each type of
cigarette listed in each certification which the manufacturer files with the Department. However,
2007 SB 379 does not contain provisions for the deposit/credit of the resulting revenue.

The Department recommends that sentence two (“All moneys received...shall be credited to this
appropriation”) of Section 1 of 2007 SB 379 be amended to include s. 167.35, Stats.



